
   
 

  

Dear Parents 
Welcome back to the last part of the school year.  I hope you all enjoyed the break. 
We are delighted to announce that a former pupil of Trekenner recently played at Twickenham 
in the Gallagher Premiership Rugby Final.  Christian Judge started the season playing for the 
Cornish Pirates and finished by collecting a winners medal for Saracens.  We are extremely 
proud of his achievements and wish him luck for his future playing career.  
 

David Reardon 
Headteacher 

DIARY DATES ...............to cut out and keep! 
June  

7
th

 – 10
th

 Residential trip to Barton Hall 

11
th

  Badgers Class Multi-Sports at Launceston College 

21
st

 Sports day 

24
th

 Reserve Sports Day 

27
th  Full Governing Body Meeting 

July   

9
th

  Year 6 trip to Trethorne 

10
th

  End of Year Performance, The Rocky Monster Show, 6.30pm 

16
th

  Open Afternoon 

22
nd

  Year 6 Leavers Picnic 

22
nd

  Year 6 Leaving Assembly, 2.30pm 

23
rd

 Last Pre-School day 

24
th

 Last day of school 

 

Pre-School & Hedgehog News       
We are continuing with our current theme of rivers – we have been reading 
The Wind in the Willows and we are examining rivers and water life. We have 
also made clay boats and are linking to the school by introducing the subject 
of castles. 

We would like to start ‘Show & Tell’ on Friday mornings.  Children are welcome to bring 
something into Pre-School to share with the others if they want to – nothing precious though.  
Learning Together has started and will continue every Wednesday afternoon until 17th July. 
We keep a small selection of school uniform in the office, which is available anytime. 

 
 
 
Breakfast Club   We are very pleased to inform you that Mrs Davies will continue to run the 
Breakfast Club from 7.45am – 8.45am every school day. As a result of continued support, the 
cost will remain at £3.50 per child per session.  As long as your child is registered for the club, 
there is no need to pre-book.  We are also happy to offer shorter times at the club for reduced 
prices – please ask Mrs Davies for more information. 

 
 
 



Barton Hall Residential 
The bus will leave the school during the morning on Friday to travel to Barton Hall,  Torquay.  
Children will need a packed lunch for Friday.  The children will be collected from the centre on 
Monday 10th June, to return for normal home time at 3.15pm.  Mobile phones, electronic 
/computer games, jewellery or valuables should not be sent with them.    Do not send anything 
with your child that would cause upset if it got lost or broken.  Please ensure that all items are 
named.  Mr Reardon and Bex Canarn will be accompanying the children. 

 
 
Friends of Trekenner School 
Thank you to everyone who helped make our recent Duck Race such an enormous success.  
We made a huge profit of over £390 which was wonderful.  We greatly appreciate people 
buying squares for ducks and would like to thank the volunteers who took boards away from the 
school for friends, family and colleagues to purchase squares also.  We are delighted to 
announce that the first prize was won by Angela Morrison from Treburley Club and second prize 
was won by Bex Canarn, our catering Manager.   
 

 
 
Lezant Horticultural Show  This year the show will be held on Saturday 10th August.  

Entry forms and schedules are enclosed with the newsletter for children who would like to 
participate in additional categories to those entered at school. 
 
 

 
 

SPORT:    
 
BADGERS CLASS MULTI-SPORTS   Badgers Class have been invited to take part in a Multi-
Skills Sports Tournament at Launceston College on Tuesday 11th June.  The tournament starts 
at 12.30pm and ends at 2.30pm.  We  will need parents to take to the college, leaving the 
school at noon.  Children will have an early lunch – packed lunches only on this day please.  
Children should be collected from the college at 2.45pm.  All children will need PE clothes and a 
drink.  Permission slips are enclosed with the newsletter.  
 
 
  
 
 
SPORTS DAY  On Friday 21st June, weather permitting, we will be holding Sports Day. The 

Pre-School will be joining us also.  All parents and friends are welcome to watch 
the events from 1.30pm.  Please ensure that all children come to school in their 
School PE kit as they will be taking part in group activities in the morning. All 
children should also have sun hats available and have sun cream applied before 
they arrive at school.  Children will also need to have enough drink – not fizzy – 
for the whole day.  The reserve date is 24th June.  Following last year’s 
exceptionally hot day, we have very kindly been offered the use of a few 

gazebos for the field for Sports Day.  We would be happy to accept further assembled gazebos 
if they are available. 



VOUCHERS / TOKENS / PRINTER CARTRIDGES:  
Your help with these collections will be very much appreciated…………. 

Store / Product What we Get Scheme Ends 

Printer Cartridges A new scheme run by The Recycling Factory is now operating.  
However, only small inkjet cartridges can be recycled mainly 
Hewlett Packard, Epson, Dell Kodak, Samsung and Canon 

Open ended 

 

 
 
 

Equality   To keep up with the constant changes in current legislation, we are asked to 
measure the impact of our equality schemes.  If you would like to be involved in this process, 
please contact me.  If you feel that you or your children are ever treated unfairly in any way, 
please make sure that I know about it.  I would also like to remind you that if you wish to discuss 
your child’s progress at any time, appointments can be made with the teachers at the office. 
Safeguarding  If you have any concerns about the welfare of a child or young person, there is a 
new telephone number at Cornwall Council – 03001231116.  All calls will be handled by a 
professional social worker who will listen to the concerns and decide what action needs to be 
taken. Alternatively, please speak to Mr Reardon who is our designated Safeguarding Officer. 

If you have any comments concerning the school, please enter them in the box below 
and return it to Mr Reardon. Thank you. 

 
Should you wish to contact the school the telephone number is 01579 370435 

or email      secretary@trekenner.net 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
DISCLAIMER FOR LEAFLETS DISTRIBUTED BY THE SCHOOL ON BEHALF OF THIRD PARTIES 
FOR CLUBS, HOLIDAY ACTIVTIES ETC. 
 
 

All providers have confirmed that they hold all necessary accreditation, qualifications and 
insurance to organise and run the events and activities described. No duly appointed officer of 
Cornwall Council has inspected these services and parents must make their own enquiries and 
satisfy themselves as to the suitability of the providers before engaging their services. In all the 

circumstances, neither the school nor Cornwall Council will accept any liability arising out of 
those events.  

 
 
 

Next Newsletter during week commencing: 17
th

 June 2019 

 



 
 


